BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Parish Hall, Westbrook

On Wednesday 15th May 2002 at 7.30pm
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denotes Councillor present

Also present:








K J Spiers (Clerk to the Council)





A Riley (Retiring Clerk)





Sgt J Buckley (Community Police)





Mr G Locke – Buttress Fuller Alsop Williams





Mr M Mallam – Buttress Fuller Alsop Williams





English Partnerships – 2 Representatives

C12.
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Cllr J Joyce and Cllr S Rotherham.

C13.
Election of Chairman

Cllr Tina Cross was nominated by Cllr G Cross and seconded by Cllr T Marsland and it was

Resolved that Councillor Tina Cross be elected to act as Chairman for the year 2002 – 2003.

C14.
Election of Vice Chairman

Cllr J Guthrie was nominated by Cllr E Coop and seconded by Cllr T Marsland and it was 

Resolved that Cllr J Guthrie be elected to act as Vice Chairman for the year 2002 - 2003

C15.
Finance Sub Committee

It was resolved that the following members serve on the Finance Sub Committee for 2002 –2003:

Chairman

Vice Chairman

Cllr G Cross

Cllr E Coop

Cllr J Joyce

C16.
Presentation – Bewsey Old Hall

Mr Locke and Mr Mallam gave a presentation to the Council on the future use and development of Bewsey Old Hall. A number of interesting potential uses had been identified together with four parcels of land available for development comprising the barn, wild flower nursery, maze and moat. The latter was the most sensitive because of its historical and archaeological importance. The brief was to ensure the long-term future of the heritage asset and its future sympathetic use. There was a land value of in the region of £650,00, which would go into the Hall and its surrounding land.

Four potential types of use were considered including 2 housing uses (one private; one special needs), a hotel use and a variety of what could be classed as environmental/heritage/arts uses. The hotels were small, independent ones but this was controversial because it would mean developing next to the Hall. As far as the housing uses were concerned, there were a number of viable parties interested.

The design brief was not prescriptive but indicated the required approach and set the standards to be met. The parkland setting was to be maintained with an emphasis on pedestrianisation. Landscape would be dominant and high standards were being set for the design The brief had been discussed and agreed with the Borough Council and English Heritage. Public consultation was about to start before the matter was formally adopted by the Borough Council.

Cllr T O’Neill commented that this was the culmination of a couple of years’ work. The Borough Council Plans Committee had seen the presentation and had agreed the brief and public consultation. This was the best opportunity that there had been to get a good scheme together. The Chairman commented that whatever the options, it was likely to end up with the site being developed for housing.

The presenters confirmed that the matter was being led at the moment by housing associations. The interest from the hotels had been minimal only. Two housing associations were very interested. One scheme would be purely private residential housing, which would involve converting the Hall itself into flats. Another local housing association wished to keep the development to a minimum, keeping the Hall in community use, using it as a rural outpost for training with a public access element. All parties needed to show that they would have money to restore the Hall.

An English Partnerships representative indicated that their final objective was community use but they fully supported the present process and were realistic enough to know that there must be enough development of the site to fund this. They were not supporting hotel or residential use for the Hall.

The presenters outlined the consultation process as follows:

1. Warrington Guardian editorial and information about a public meeting

2. Displays in the Parish – possibly in Asda

3. Issue flyers about the public meeting

4. Hold a public meeting – venue to be decided

5. Receive verbal and written comments

6. The brief would be available throughout at the Borough Council

The Chairman thanked the representatives for their attendance and presentation.

C17.
Community Policing


Sgt Buckley reported on a number of issues:

1. Vehicle Crime – there were a number of hot spots including the Memphis Belle, which was under surveillance. The amount had been reduced. There were currently 5-7 crimes each week, some of which had unfortunately been displaced to Asda. The offenders were concentrating on Vauxhalls. Cllr T O’Neill queried the percentage of vehicles that were recovered. Sgt Buckley indicated that they were turning up all over the country over a period of months. Travelling criminals were involved. About one car each week was being taken from Asda and one from UCI but IKEA was the main problem. There were no real problems at Marks and Spencer, where there were excellent cameras. Cllr T O’Neill felt that Asda and IKEA were making significant amounts of money in the area and that they should be more proactive in this regard and promote partnership with the community and it was

Resolved that the Clerk would write to Asda and IKEA reminding them of their responsibilities in the community and ask them to take measures in relation to the serious levels of car thefts and crime in their areas by way of improved security

2. There had been a reduction in anti social behaviour in the last few weeks. There were problems at St. Philips School with vandalism from, it was believed, former pupils. There had been incidents of damage at the Medical Centre also but not in the last few weeks.

The Chairman thanked Sgt Buckley for her attendance.

C18.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (17th April 2002)
The minutes were agreed and signed as a correct record.

C19.
Matters Arising

C19.1
Minute C5 – Youth Services

Cllr T O’Neill raised the matter of the Burtonwood Youth Centre and felt that the Parish Council needed to move the matter forward. The Borough Council owned the building but intended to have the Centre run by an independent management board. Volunteers should be encouraged to come forward to sit on the board and the Parish Council should support the Borough Council in this, possibly by sending out a flyer. A business plan would have to be developed. The Borough Council would lease the building to be run by the community via the management team and it was

Resolved that Cllr T O’Neill would liaise with the Clerk to consider the preparation of a flyer.

C19.2
Minute C7.3 Postcodes

It was reported that around 600 objections were in. The closing date for objections was the 13th May. The local MP was now involved and the Borough Council’s Chief Executive had objected to the process on the ground that there had been no effective consultation.

C19.3
Minute 11.6


It was noted that the correct address was North Park Brook Road.

C20.
The New Audit Regime and Appointment of Internal Auditor

The Clerk reported on the new “lighter touch” audit regime and the need to appoint an internal auditor. She had made initial enquiries of the Borough Council and it was

Resolved that the Borough Council’s Internal Audit section is asked to provide the required service for this year

C21.
Correspondence


The following correspondence had been received and was noted:

1. Letter of thanks dated 10.5.02 from the Burtonwood Bowling Club Committee.

2. Letter dated 30.4.02 from Mr FG Downes.

3. Invitation to a production of “Annie get your Gun” from the Burtonwood Amateur Music and Drama Society.

4. Letter of thanks dated 15.5.02 from Mr S Rotherham on behalf Burtonwood County Primary School.

5. Nomination form from the Lieutenancy Office for the Royal Visit to Cheshire.

6. Letter of thanks dated 2.5.02 from Burtonwood Primary School PTFA.

7. WBC Road Traffic Order dated 2.5.02 re Alder Root Lane.

8. Affiliation form from the Cheshire County Playing Fields Association.

It was resolved that the Council join the Association at a fee of £15.00

C22.
Planning


There were no objections to any planning applications.

C23.
Finance Sub Committee Recommendations (15th May 2002)

The Clerk reported verbally on the Finance Sub Committee meeting which had been held at 7.00 p.m. prior to the meeting of the Council and it was

Resolved that the recommendations of the Finance Sub Committee set out below be adopted as resolutions of the Council

C23.1
Annual Accounts 2001-2002 

The Clerk presented an annual Income and Expenditure account for the year-ended showing the sum of £3,343.36 carried forward and it was

Recommended that the accounts be signed and accepted.

C23.2
Monthly Accounts (April 2002)


The Clerk presented a payments and receipts account for April and it was 

Recommended that the account be accepted                         

C23.3
Accounts requiring payment


The following accounts were recommended for payment:

1. Protec invoice 237137 dated 1.5.02 for £254.06

2. Royal Mail invoice KG831427 dated 13.5.02 for £50.00

C23.4
Applications for Grant


The following grants were recommended for approval:

1. Coppice Green Party Jubilee Committee: £260.00, being £6.50 for each of 40 children.


2. St. Michael’s Golden Jubilee Committee: £250.00

C23.4
Pavilion Cleaning


Cllr T O’Neill declared an interest in this item

Recommended that the quotation of Service Master in the sum of £258.50 be accepted

C23.5
Parish Notice Boards

The Finance Sub Committee considered an estimate from Mr K Tindall for the supplying and fixing of notice boards and it was

Recommended that Mr Tindall be asked to supply two hardwood notice boards at a cost of £566.17 each, one to be located at the Kingswood Centre and the other to be located at a site to be agreed

C24.
Any Other Business

C24.1
Burtonwood Road

Cllr T O’Neill reported that the contractors, Costains, had blocked the road last Saturday 9th May. People were unable to get through and it was

Resolved that the Clerk should write a letter of complaint to the Borough Council

C25.
Fly Posting and Signs on the Highway

Cllr T O’Neill reported that there was fly posting and signs on the highway at  Cromwell Avenue and it was

Resolved that the Clerk should write to the Borough Council to ask that the matter be dealt with

C26.
Resolved that the public and press be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered

The meeting closed at 9.10 p.m.

Signed as a true record……………………………Cllr T Cross (Chairman)
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